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Dear Julie 

KCC HIGHWAYS/ TMBC PLANNING COMMITTEE 
ATTENDANCE AND SUPPORT 

With continuing pressures on staff workload and a need to focus resources on our 
statutory responsibilities I have been keeping a close eye on how officers have been 
supporting district councils with the planning process and in dealing with planning 
applications.  Whilst there is a good working relationship with the planning process in 
most boroughs, I am very concerned about the time and effectiveness of my officers’ 
support for TMBC as well as the behaviours shown towards them. 

I have discussed this with my highways team and there is a better way we can 
support you.  This is in line with good practice employed at other Kent local planning 
authorities where a much more efficient and effective relationship is achieved without 
affecting our professional input into the priority applications. 

We have fostered a very good working relationship with your team at TMBC to 
support the Local Plan process. Good quality and timely advice on planning 
applications is provided in line with Government planning guidance and local policies. 
And this will continue.  

However, I am concerned about the pressures caused by the planning committee 
meeting processes where officers have been asked to attend to face local opposition, 
even on relatively small applications, and have been subjected to aggressive, 
disrespectful questioning over points of detail which would have been better 
addressed by the applicant. To underline the seriousness of this situation, this 
behaviour led to an officer resigning last year and other promising internal candidates 
not applying for the vacant post.   
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